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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

April 10, 2001

TO:


JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

Local

Today, the Los Angeles City Council voted unanimously to oppose SB 18 (Alarcon) which would revise the composition of the MTA Board of Directors.

In other business, the City Council unanimously approved the Los Angeles Department of Transportation (LADOT) report and resolution directing the CLA, LADOT, City Planning and other city departments to review, prepare and submit written comments to the MTA relative to the MTA Draft 2001 Long Range Transportation Plan for Los Angeles County.

State

The Government Relations staff has learned that State Senator Gloria Romero has withdrawn her bill SB 1195 from consideration in the Senate Transportation Committee.  SB 1195 would have created the MTA Labor Relations Trust Fund and would have required the MTA to deposit all federal, state and local funds into the trust in the event of a strike.  The bill is now a two-year bill. 
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